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Letter to Parents and Teachers (2023/2024-4)
7" March 2024

Dear Parents and Teachers,

' For those of us who work in education, our days pass by according to the school calendar set
each academic year. We hope that the children will also grow up following our guidance and
g \ encouragement. As the pandemic gradually subsided, many activities resumed last term, including

class observations and parents’ evenings. These were followed by Sports Day, community service
programmes, Reading Night, and so on, before the second term began in the Year of the Dragon!

In January, | was invited to Beijing to participate in a teaching seminar focused on the new
curriculum standards. | was rather impatient to join the seminar and fell down in a hot springs hotel in
Beijing. If | could choose, I'd prefer to fall into the romantic snow instead! Fortunately, everything went

o well afterwards. Educators from across the world shared their expertise, and | also talked about the
. learning culture of sharing and exchange promoted in Hong Kong.

Happily, we are still keeping hold of the excitement and joy of the Lunar New Year. We are
constant in reminding Hong Kong children of the immeasurable value of thousands of years of heritage
and traditional customs. In the Lunar New Year, sincere well wishes, loving kindness and mutual care

o are the rich inheritance of our shared culture and history.

Before the Lunar New Year holiday, the Chinese language team of the Education Bureau visited
our school to take video of our Chinese lessons. We hope to see the Chinese language being learned
and used vividly during educational visits and various activities. By spreading the joy of learning the

Chinese language, the knowledge contained in textbooks can be connected with and used in real life,
and learning is more applied and relevant. There are no barriers to learning, but only poor habits and
© attitudes to overcome.

Both the warm and cold days of March came afterwards, with temperatures that alternated

between hot and cold, along with frightful humidity. Fortunately, the CKY 22nd Anniversary Open Day

: is coming soon. This special occasion proves to be a happy day that everyone looks forward to, where

: teachers are united in teamwork, and parents are delighted to join together. Try your best to
6 contribute to our community, while encouraging the children’s full participation. In addition to the
happy smiles, there will be a lot of laughter and cheer. This reflects our spirit of unity and cooperation;

it’s a festival for sharing!

| wish you all good physical health and mental wellbeing for a happy and vibrant li

b 6 ﬂAU, Siu-Ling
: ndin
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